# SCHOOL NEWSLETTER



Windrush: A Celebration

On 22<sup>nd</sup> June 1948, the first 492 Caribbean people arrived at Tilbury Docks in Essex. They had left their homes behind and were embarking on a new life in a country thousands of miles away.

In celebration of Windrush Day, the children and staff were treated to a special performance by the Ebony Steel Band. They make great contributions to the Notting Hill Carnival and everyone enjoyed some familiar tunes, including Bob Marley's Three Little Birds.





#### **Handwriting Champions**

Congratulations to the following pupils who have achieved very high standards in the presentation of their work:

Handwriting Pencils: Charlie Page,

Zam-Zam Ibrahim

Handwriting Award Certificates: Ayaz Abdur-Rahman, Zeinab Ahmed, Aisha Buri, Ayeesha

Jannah Choudhury, Sia Khan

## **Best Attendance**

Congratulations to the following classes for their excellent attendance this week:

**KS1: 2 Sycamore 95%** 

KS2: 6 Jacaranda 99%

Overall 92%

Well Done, Everyone!

### **Certificates of Achievement**

Well done to our most recent certificate winners who were nominated for achieving well in their learning or behaviour.

Nursery: Yasin Haji, Livia Whelan, Elizah Karim, Ghani Khan

Reception: Ameer Faraq, Abderrahmane Bouhafs, Khalid Hassan Abdullahi, Aqiba Haque

**Year 1:** Mariam Amin, Haider Karim

**Year 2:** Yunous Mashuk, Adam Allam, Aymen Benbellil, Amilah Islam

Year 3: Adam Ali, Yusra Mohamud

**Year 4:** Sumaya Cali, Abdeldjalil Bouamra, Zarah Ahmed, Amaya Beyleroglu

Year 5: Sifann Haji Nebo, Ellie Shorehdeli Jessup, Tayibah Islam, Khadijah Hussein

**Year 6:** Fatma Bahassan, Haneef Ullah, Isa Ahmed, Aamira Ali

#### Camden Summer holiday cycle training

Camden are offering free cycle training sessions for children during the Summer Holidays 2022. The course is free of charge and is delivered over two days; **booking is required to secure a place.** 

Aimed at children aged 8 or over who have their own roadworthy bike and want to improve their safe cycling skills. We also offer courses for children who are still learning to start, stop and balance.

Tuesday 26th & Wednesday 27th July

Tuesday 2nd and Wednesday 3rd August

Thursday 4th and Friday 5th August

VENUE: Haverstock School, 24 Haverstock Hill. Chalk Farm. NW3 2BQ

https://www.camden.gov.uk/cycleskills for more information

